## Minutes of the Sandy Creek Regional Planning Board Wednesday, April 6, 2022 Sandy Creek Town Hall

Members present: Larry Rice, Frank Dixon, Bill Joyce, Richard Machemer, Pat Machemer, Sybil Cummins and Shirley Rice

Chair Larry Rice called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm.

Richard Machemer made a motion to accept the minutes of 3/2/22 as presented, seconded by Frank Dixon. All voted in the affirmative and the motion was passed.

Correspondence included a letter from National Grid indicating that they will be constructing a new Gas Regulator System (GRS) next door to the current facility located on Route 15 just outside of the Village. The stated purpose of the new facility is to improve infrastructure in Sandy Creek for gas distribution. Other items of correspondence includes a letter from the Oswego County Clerk's office notifying Sandy Creek of a subdivision on the lands of Craig and Sandy Sullivan dated 12/22/2021; a History Center report for the month of March; minutes of the Town Board meeting dated 2/22/22 and finally, the campground permits provided to the Town to date.

Bill Joyce gave the Treasurer's report noting that the only expenditures were for salaries of \$92.35 per board member (excluding Larry Rice, absent from the March meeting) and \$438.66 for Bill Joyce and EFTPS of \$149.18 for the past month. The account holds a balance of \$12,786.47. Bill reported the purchase of a new laptop computer and mouse for a total of \$649.98.

A discussion followed concerning the change of ownership of the Seber Shores Campground and whether it will need to go through Site Plan Review. Bill will determine how to proceed.

Bill then presented the draft copy of the proposed moratorium on Solar Farms in the Village of Sandy Creek. Bill explained the reasoning for changes made to the document. The Board read through the entirety of the document. It was agreed that the moratorium would be presented in this draft form to the Sandy Creek Village Board at their next meeting in May.

With no further business before the Board, a motion was made by Pat Machemer and seconded by Frank Dixon to adjourn. The motion was passed by unanimous vote and the Board adjourned at 8:20 pm.

Respectfully submitted by Recording Secretary - Sybil Cummins